
Akaroa/Wairewa Community Board Agenda 24 April 2007 

6. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
  
 6.1 Mr Ted Robinson 
 
  Mr Robinson wishes to address the Board regarding improvements to the Wainui Cemetery.   

Copies of previous correspondence relating to the Wainui Cemetery are attached. 
 
 6.2 Bastille Day Committee 
 
  Representatives of the Bastille Day Committee will attend the meeting to discuss their 

application for funding. 
 
 6.3 Crown Public Health - Kathryn Russell 
  
  Rachel Don (Community & Public Health) and Shirley Hayward (Environment Canterbury) have 

been asked to attend the meeting to discuss the protocol for algal bloom warning signage to be 
posted at Lake Forsyth. 

   
  The following message has been received from Kathryn Russell (Community & Public Health) 

who used to deal with this issue and who addressed the Board last September regarding what 
type of signage would be appropriate. 

  
  "Those of us in the environment team that were present yesterday (Monday 16th April) met 

with staff from Ecan to discuss the amendments to the protocol for toxic algal bloom. The 
feeling seems to be that a sign containing coloured indicator of health risk (the draft design I 
had circulated) is not appropriate, and signage should contain wording relating to the health risk 
associated with the bloom risk period in November-May and when a bloom is present.  A 
modification to the sign (a coloured panel stating when a bloom is present) would be inserted by 
Community and Public Health on notification from Ecan. 

 
In addition we intend to modify the locations to include extra signage at the start of the rail trail 
and are establishing a system of email and phone calls where appropriate to ensure that CCC, 
CPH, Te Wairewa are informed. Our media releases are managed by the CDHB now, and we 
also intend to review their list of contacts to ensure that all appropriate persons are notified." 

 
 6.4 Ms Esther Phillips 
 
  Ms Phillips will address the Board regarding the land use on the corner of Clifton Street and 

Lake Terrace Road, at Birdlings Flat.  
 
 
 
    

Note
To be reported to the Council meeting - decision yet to be made


